
Non Fiction Reading and Writing: 
Working with a range of non-fiction articles and extracts, from the 19th and 21st centuries, linked thematically.  

# 

Responsive revision of 

the English Language 

curriculum 

 

Spoken Language 

Formal Presentation: 

speech writing and 

delivery. Study of 

political speeches to 

access prior 

knowledge of rhetoric. 

Delivering a talk to 

satisfy GCSE criteria 

 

Component 2 
English Language: 
Reading a range of 
21st and 19th 
century non fiction 
texts – 
incorporating exam 
board materials and 
past papers – to 
build expertise in 
reading for 
meaning, inference, 
analysis, evaluation 
and comparison. 

Exploring the 
theme of 
‘Behaviour’ 
through the non-
fiction material, in 
order to build on 
analytical and 
evaluative reading 
skills and to 
develop writing in a 

range of non-
fiction formats. 

Continual Focus on 
Spelling, Punctuation, 
Accuracy and Grammar: 
making explicit the need 
to apply writing skills 
and accuracy into all 
pieces, as this accounts 
for 40% of the English 
Language writing mark 

 

Narrative Writing:  
Building on narratives 
in Years 7 and 8, and 
our short story reading 
in Year 9. Directing 
these skills towards 
more explicit GCSE 
tasks and developing 
your skills accordingly. 

Writing your own story 
from a GCSE prompt. 

Non Fiction Writing 
– Formal Letters 
and Guides: 
exploring the 
conventions and 
formats of these 
text types, 
developing tone, 
register and 
vocabulary to suit a 
range of audiences 
and purposes. 
 

The Merchant of 
Venice: 
Building on the Year 7 
study of Shakespeare, 
exploring this complex 
play, taking on key 
themes such as conflict, 
love and prejudice. 
Understanding the 
conventions of review  
                          Writing. 
 

Poetry of Power 
and Nature: 

Carrying on from 
the Gothic, reading 
and understanding a 
range of poems that 
continue the idea of 
Romanticism into 
the themes of 
nature and power. 

 

 

 

Gothic Literature: 
 
Reading a range of 
extracts and 
excerpts from 
classic 19th century 
texts as well as 
more modern 
samples from 
accomplished 
authors. 
 

 

Assessments: Occur 

regularly throughout the 

year, starting with a 

baseline assessment, and 

incorporating a series of 

writing and reading 

opportunities - including a 

more formal exam - 

addressing the relevant 

assessment objectives. 

Progress will be measured 

using GCSE criteria 

 

Non Fiction 
Reading and 
Writing: 
Working with a 

range of non-

fiction articles 

and extracts, 

from the 19th 

and 21st 

centuries, linked 

thematically.  

 

Some pupils will also 

have the opportunity 

to use the Reading 

Plus programme. This 

is an online tool that 

improves reading 

pace, comprehension 

and inference, as well 

as offering vocabulary 

challenges. 

 

Romeo and Juliet: 
Learning about Shakespeare 

and reading one of his most 

famous plays. 

Writing your own story based 

on some of the key themes 

from the play. 

Continuing our work on 

accuracy, grammar and 

vocabulary 

War Poetry: 
Reading a 
range of 
poems from 
different 
conflicts and 
writing letters 
from the 
perspective of 
a soldier in 
war time. 
 

Introduction to 
English: 

Responding to 
autobiographies 
and writing your 
own 
autobiographical 
piece. 

Developing 
writing mastery 

 

 

Writing a 

speech in a tone 

and style 

appropriate to 

the topic. 

 

Future careers in 

journalism, advertising, 

and other media 

Careers in publishing 

and broadcasting 

 

Careers in public 
relations, law and 
politics 
 

Future careers in any industry where written 

communication is paramount and the ability to make 

intelligent inferences and connections is desirable 

 

CURRICULUM 

LHA English Language 

 
 

Gothic Literature: 
 
Learning about the 
conventions of the 
genre and its links 
to Romanticism. 
 
Writing your own 
Gothic narrative. 
 
Continuing work 

on accuracy and 

grammar. 

 

Non Fiction 
Reading and 
Writing: 
Working with a 

range of non-

fiction articles 

and extracts, 

from the 19th 

and 21st 

centuries, linked 

thematically.  

 

 

Writing an 

article or blog 

 

Assessments: Occur 

regularly throughout 

the year, incorporating 

a series of writing and 

reading opportunities - 

including a more formal 

exam - addressing the 

relevant assessment 

objectives. Progress will 

be measured using 

GCSE criteria 

 

Non Fiction 
Reading and 
Writing: 
Working with a 

range of non-

fiction articles 

and extracts, 

from the 19th 

and 21st 

centuries, linked 

thematically.  

 

Assessments: Occur 

regularly throughout 

the year, incorporating 

a series of writing and 

reading opportunities - 

including a more formal 

exam - addressing the 

relevant assessment 

objectives and GCSE 

criteria 

 

Component 1 
English Language: 
Developing 
reading skills by 
studying a range of 
short stories 
similar to those 

found in GCSE  

Component 1 
English Language: 
Reading a range of 
fiction stories and 
extracts– 
incorporating exam 
board materials and 
past papers – to 
build expertise in 
reading for 
meaning, inference, 
analysis and 
narrative structure 

Component 1 
English Language: 
Developing your 
own narrative 
writing in line with 
the objectives and 
expectations of 
the GCSE syllabus 

Assessments: Occur 

regularly throughout 

the year, incorporating 

a series of writing and 

reading opportunities - 

including all the 

components of the 

GCSE course - 

addressing the relevant 

assessment objectives 

and GCSE criteria 

 

Assessments: Occur 

regularly throughout 

the year, including a full 

suite of formal GCSE 

English Language trial 

exams at key points in 

the learning, addressing 

the relevant assessment 

objectives and GCSE 

criteria 

 

Revision and Recap 
of Component 2 
English Language: 
Furthering 
experience of 21st 
and 19th century non 
fiction texts, ensuring 
full coverage of 
assessment 
objectives and the 
skills to be examined 

Component 2 
English 
Language: 
Ensuring that 
all the non 
fiction text 
types have 
been 
mastered and 
practised for 
the writing 
section of the 
course 

Revision and 
Recap of 
Component 1 
English 
Language: 
Furthering 
experience of 
narrative reading 
and response, 
and continuing to 
refine narrative 
writing skill  


